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Newsletter 16 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

This will be the final newsletter of our school year and what an eventful year it has been in school! However, 
we have not quite finished yet, so please read on for a reminder of what we will be doing and what you can 
get involved in, during our last couple of weeks. 
 
We hope everyone has a wonderful summer break and we look forward to seeing you all back here on 
Wednesday 4th September for another year! 
 
Summer Fair 
 
The weather forecast is looking changeable all week, and we have our Summer Fair on Friday 12th July, but 
it will go ahead regardless! We may have to be relocated to the Church Hall but will let you know as soon as 
we can.  It will still be a fun event for all, so please come along from 2.00pm.  If we are fortunate enough to 
be outdoors, please bring your picnic rugs and chairs.  If we could please ask you to bring some cash/small 
change with you, even though the PTA have a card reader, it cannot be in several places at once. 
 
If we could please ask for any donations of cakes/buns to be brought to school on Thursday 11th July.  Thank 
you. 
 
Year 6 Leavers’ Trip 
 

All the Year 6 children from across our Federation will travel together on Monday 15th July 
to Xscape at Castleford to enjoy a game of ten pin bowling and have lunch together.  The 
children may wear non-uniform which is suitable attire for bowling, such as jogging 
bottoms, t-shirt, hoody or sweatshirt and trainers.  Long hair should be tied up please.  The 
children will also need to bring a named water bottle.  Payment for the trip can be made 
on ParentPay. 

 
 

 

mailto:admin.chapel@wrfed.co.uk
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Art Showcase 
 
We would like to invite families to join us on Monday 15th July for our Art Showcase.  The 

children have some fantastic artwork to share with you and we are very proud to be able to 

host this lovely event once again. Children may bring in clothes to dress up for the event.  

Please collect children at 3.15pm as usual, then line-up to re-enter for the Art Showcase from 

3.30pm - this is so that we can regulate the flow of people onsite and ensure that children in 

OOSC are in the correct designated area before opening the school up again. 

 
Afternoon Tea – Tuesday 16th July 
 

We are keeping a close eye on the weather forecast and will make a 
decision on Friday if the Afternoon Tea will go ahead, or if we postpone 
until September. 
 
Please book your places at our afternoon tea by Wednesday 10th July at 
3.00pm so that we can collate the numbers to make any purchases 
needed.  This is an event to raise money for charity, so only those who 
have purchased a ticket can attend and numbers must be confirmed by 
Wednesday 10th July.  

 
Children who are not attending the afternoon tea will remain in school and watch a movie with a small snack. 
 
If you have any food donations of the non-perishable foods previously requested (list below), please bring 
them to school on Friday 12th July. 
 
custard powder    self-raising flour     plain flour 
icing sugar            sugar            tomato puree 
coffee               tea 

 
If we have to postpone the afternoon tea, the payment will still stand for the re-arranged event in September 
or a refund can be requested.  A refund for Year 6 pupils will be automatically made. 
 
**IMPORTANT**  If any adult or child (who is not a pupil) have any food allergies, please inform the school 
office by Friday 12th July. 
 
Crucial Crew - Year 6 
 
The Year 6 children will be attending the Crucial Crew Event on Wednesday 17th July.  This event is vital in 
encouraging good citizenship to assist in reducing accidents, injuries, anti-social behaviour, and crime, as well 
as protecting young people through education and awareness. This event is designed to educate pupils in 
North Yorkshire to make informed decisions when faced with stressful, emotional, dangerous or ‘risky’ 
situations. The event encourages active participation by all children and shows synchronicity between the 
Crucial Crew event and the schools citizenship curriculum (PSHE). On the day, we ask that the children come 
to school in full uniform please and bring a water bottle. 
 
Leavers Assembly 
 
Please join us in The Church Hall on Thursday 18th July from 1.30pm as we say goodbye to our Year 6 children.  
This is always an emotional event, so don’t forget those tissues! Class 3 will also be performing a 25-minute 
version of ‘Much Ado About Nothing’. 
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Year 6 Colour Run 
 
On the final day at 2.30pm we will be saying our final farewell to our Year 
6 children by showering them in colourful powdered paint in the Year 6 
Colour Run. 
 

Please ensure you have returned your waiver form for your child to be able to participate.  Payment can be 
made on ParentPay. 
 

Belongings 

On the last day of term, please ensure that your child collects all of their belongings from school, as the 

classrooms and cloakrooms will be cleared out and cleaned in preparation for the new school year in 

September. Any items left behind that are named will be returned to your child in September, but we don’t 

have the capacity to keep any unnamed items, so they will be offered to the PTA if in good condition or 

discarded. 

Reception Tapestry Journals 

Parents of the children who are currently in Class 1 are aware that we use Tapestry to keep a journal of their 

child’s learning journey for Nursery and Reception children, both in school and parents can also add to this 

at home and for sharing images of events in Class 1 for Year 1 children. If your child is in Year 1, please note 

that your child’s Tapestry journal ends on Friday, 19th July. You will receive an email shortly after this date, 

inviting you to download your child’s journal. If you are unable to access this and need a downloaded copy, 

please contact Mrs Charlton. The staff in Class 1 hope that you like your child’s journal and will keep it as a 

fitting reminder of their first years in formal education. 

Donations of dressing up clothes 

We are on the lookout for dressing up clothing suitable for professional role-play.  Could we please ask that 

if your child has outgrown or no longer uses any dressing up clothing that fit the criteria (such as builder, 

police, chef etc) if you could consider donating it to school.  We do not require any fantasy costumes 

(fairy/princess/superhero etc) thank you. 

Online Safety Awareness 

Please find the latest Online Safety Newsletter in the link below. This month there are many articles relating 

to how you can keep your children safe online and what to look out for, including ‘being unkind online’, 

‘Summertime Screen Time’ and ‘Harmful Online Challenges.’  

Online Safety for Parents | Chapel Haddlesey CE Primary School 

(chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk) 

Young Voices 2025 

Our federation of schools is already planning for next year, and that means we will be running another sYoung 

Voices Club after school in the autumn term. The club will have a small price increase of £1.00, making it 

£4.00 per session. This is a contribution towards the club, a Young Voices t-shirt, and the cost of the transport, 

which is getting increasingly more expensive. The club will be open to children in Years 3 to Year 6, when the 

after-school curriculum clubs launched for September. We are planning to attend the concert at the Sheffield 

Utilita Arena on Monday 27th January 2025 – so keep that date free! We hope you agree that this is a great 

night out for everyone. 

https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/key-info/safeguarding/online-safety-parents
https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/key-info/safeguarding/online-safety-parents
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ParentPay  

Please can parents and carers check your ParentPay balances and ensure 

that any outstanding amounts are paid. Across the federation, there is 

an agreed maximum debt per child, which is £30.00. This includes any nursery fees, school dinners, after-

school clubs and out of school club payments.  As we approach the end of the academic year could we please 

ask that all accounts are paid up in the final week. 

Term dates for upcoming academic years 

Please see our website for the term dates for 2024/2025 and 2025/2026. 

School Term and Holiday Dates | Chapel Haddlesey CE Primary School (chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk) 

 

Pastoral Support 

Good attendance is linked to success in all aspects of life! 

Whole school attendance target is: 97% 

This fortnight whole school attendance was 95.02% 

Class Percentage 

Class 1 93.35% 

Class 2 96.30% 

Class 3 95.79% 

 

There were 67 children in the 100% club for this fortnight. 

https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/calendar/term-dates
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OFFICIAL 

EARLY YEARS COMMUNICATION AND 
INTERACTION DROP-IN FOR PARENTS 

 

Come and talk to us for advice and support around 
all aspects of your child’s communication skills.  

 

When? Tuesday 30th July & Wednesday 28th 
August 2024  

09:30-12:00 & 13:00-15:30 both days 

Where? Selby North Children & Families’ Hub  
(Flaxley Rd, Selby YO8 4DL) 

 

Who will be there? 

Kate Leatherland:             
Speech Language & Communication Needs Specialist 

Linda Dalgliesh:                
Speech & Language Therapist  

Charlotte Tate:                
Speech & Language Therapy Assistant 

 

Any questions, please email: 

Charlotte.Tate@northyorks.gov.uk 
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Yours sincerely, 

Miss K Northway 

Head of School 

Diary Dates 

Friday 12th July 2024 • Summer Fair – from 2.00pm 

Monday 15th July 2024 • Year 6 Leavers’ Trip 

• Art Showcase from 3.30pm 

Tuesday 16th July 2024 • Afternoon Tea from 2.30pm – Weather dependant 

Wednesday 17th July 2024 • Crucial Crew Trip for Year 6 

Thursday 18th July 2024 • Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 1.30pm and Class 3 performance 

Friday 19th July 2024 • **Cancelled** Celebration Worship 2024 

• Colour Run for Year 6 Pupils 2.30pm 

• School closes for summer holiday 

Saturday 20th July 2024 • Party in The Park – Community Event– 4.30pm until late 

Monday 22nd July 2024 • Training day – School closed 

Wednesday 4th September 2024 • Return to school 
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